
From: Olivia Simon <Olivia.Simon@cityofchicago.org> 

Sent: Monday, July 14, 2025 4:47 PM 

To: Peter Polacek <Peter.Polacek@cityofchicago.org>; Pat Dowell <Pat.Dowell@cityofchicago.org>; Steve 

Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 

Cc: William Conway <William.Conway@cityofchicago.org>; Constantin Carrigan 

<Constantin.Carrigan@cityofchicago.org> 

Subject: Rule 14 - Ald. Conway 

  

Hi all,  

  

I'm sending an email to note Ald. Conway's recusal from item "D. Jackie Wilson v. Jon Burge, et al., Case 

No. 21 cv 3487." at today's meeting of the Committee on Finance.  

  

Alderman Conway recused himself under Rule 14 as he worked with Nick Trutenko at the State's 

Attorney's Office for 4 years in the Public Corruption/Financial Crimes unit. Though the incidents in the 

case precede Ald. Conway's time at the office, he recused himself out of an abundance of caution. 

  

Please let me know if you need any additional information for your records. 

  

Kind regards,  

Olivia Simon (she/her) 

Communications & Policy Manager 

Office of the 34th Ward - Alderman Conway 

Sign up for the 34th Ward newsletter here! 

  

 

This e-mail, and any attachments thereto, is intended only for use by the addressee(s) named herein and 

may contain legally privileged and/or confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient of 

this e-mail (or the person responsible for delivering this document to the intended recipient), you are 

hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, printing or copying of this e-mail, and any 

attachment thereto, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please respond to the 

individual sending the message, and permanently delete the original and any copy of any e-mail and 

printout thereof. 

 

https://app.indigov.com/pub/77529726-f406-49b2-9872-73ccda562d5d/subscriptions/new?audience=47bbe661-e799-4413-9467-2ff514a6056b


 

 


